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PEESIDENT '3 MESSAGE

The 5th Apex 40 Rort and annual meeting is fast approaching (or may even
have past by the time some of you receive this: and with it comes the end
of my term as Hational President., It has been a great homour and a

" considerable pleagure to have held thiz posgition in these still formative
days of Apex 40, and 1 look forward te seeing a continuing expansion of the
organisation throughout further parts of the country.

The major task for myself and Secretary Geoff Angus has been the production
of Roaring 40's and we have found this very enjoyable, particularly as it
gives us the opportunity to keep in touch with the branches from whom we are
continually. soliciting information. We hope that you have enjoyed reading
Roaring 40°s. Geoff has been busy writing to new and prospective branches
and forwarding on information to assist them in the formation and operation of
branches. This task is shared with Extension Chairman Lionel Fussell and
their labours have recently been further rewarded with the formation of a new
branch at Stawell {Yic: and affiliation of Illawarra Apex 40 [Wollongong,
18W} which has been active, but not affilisted, for the last few years. I
would like to record my tharks for the worl cone by CGeoff and Lionel during
these past two years.

The formetion of new branches is always a matter of great satisfaction to

me as it engures the cortinuving success of Avex 40, Though growth has been
slow, it has been steady and there is every indication that it will continue.
Having now at least ome btrawuch in each of the eastern States, there is no
doubt that growth will continue in this area, While we have had
correspondence with past-Apexiarz in both South Australia and Vestern
Australia, and we kuow that there are ex-Apex groups active in Perth at least,
ve have not been abls to manage the birth of an Apex 40 branch as such in
these areas. We did have a branch in Darwin at ome time, but it seems to have
collapsed in the heat or been washed away during the ‘wet'.. Then again,

it may still be active but uncommunicative - we hope it is still in existeuce.

Obviously, there is unlimited scope for expansion and I believe we have a
very solid base on which to build.

One thing that gave me particular pleasure in the past year was the
favourable attitude of Apex Natisnal President Ian ilain. 7This resulted in
us publishipng an article  about Apex 40 in the Apexian and at least one
contact for a potential new branch. Tan's term as HMational President has
just now finished and I would like to thank him for the assistance and
encouragenent he has given to Apex 40. Ve hope that relations with Apex
will continue to be as friendly and co-operative.

The stated ain of Apex 40 is 'for continuing fellowshin® and I have constantly
stressed the opportunity it affords for continuing those vzlued friendships

wve made in Apex. The more I am involved in Apex 40, the more I find

however that this is only part of the story. Both in my ovm lelbourne-
Gippslang branch and by attendance at the annual Rorts, I have made many

new friendships with fellows and their wives that I had not known in my

Apex days.. I can now claim new friendships, which F hope will be long
lasting, with Apex 4C wmembers from Queensland to Tasmania, apart from many
fine new friends on the local scene.

After two years as Hational President, I am even more convinced of the value
of Apex 40C.

ALAN XINDER




SECRETARY /TREASUPER'S REPORT

This is the fourth and final issue of Pearing 40's for the 1979/G60 year.
We do hope that you have found this, the cfficial newsletter of Apex 40,
interesting and worthwhile. (ur special thanks for the typing and
producing of Roaring 4G's to the staff in President Alan Kinder's office.
We are most grateful for their kind co-operation.

The Rort at Bendigo marks the end of President Alan's second year of

office and by our Constitution, a new President is required to be elected.

I am sure all Branches and members of Apex 40 are much appreciative of Alan's
leadership of Apex 40 over the past two years. Alan has shown how readily
one can enjoy Apex 40 whilst carrying the responsibility of leadership.

There is no doubt about the efficiency of Launceston - they have already

paid their $20 affiliation fee for 1580/G!. Which Branch will be second?
Affiliation fees can be sent to me at | Denman Street, Mitcham, Victoria 3121,

GEGFF ANGUS

TEITEVSIGY REPQRT

Like an Elevhant

The gestation period for an elephant is something like five years and it
seems that Apex %0 could be & similar beast because after more than five
years {(seven to be exact), we are starting to give birth to new braoches
and adopt others into the family.

Stawell A Goer

The inaugural meeting of the Stawell Apex 40 was held last ilovember and
Secretary Val Davis has sent us a list of their Ofiice Bearers.

Best wishes to President Rex Overall and his team for a very successiul
Branch and lots of good times for all.

They've Joined Us

More good news - this time from MSW where we hear Illawarra Apex 40 has
decided to affiliate with us. Welcome folks - we know you have a strong and
happy Branch up there and we loo: forward to a closer association with you.

I1llawarra {Wollongong area) has been poing a while but until now were not
affiliated with us although we have been in close touch with then since
inception {not five years ago.. '

Meanvhile still further Horth ...

Up in the land of Sunshine we have heard from Phil Geertz, President of
Townswille West Apex Club, that a meeting of interasted prospective Apex 40
members is to be called soon and Phil has had good indications of interest and
support from at least 12 of the more than 30 people he has contacted
parsconally about Apex 40.

Until four yeers ago Phil was a member of Dakleigh (Vic) Apex Club and wishes
to be remembered to his old friends down here in Melbourne.

Good Luck with the ljeeting Phil and our thanks to Apex Hational Fresident
Tan Main who put us in touch in the first place.

805 Please Help

If you know of any groups of former Apexians meeting in a similar way to Apex
40 please let us know so we can contact them to oifer affiliation and
friendship. {(Besides which we are looking for venues for future 'Rorts’).



L

Ston Press

We have just heard that a past Apexian from Portland ‘Vie} -~ a life
memmber of Portland 4dpex - will be attending the Bendigo Rort and is keen
to form a branch of Apex 40 in the Portland area. TWe look forward

to making contact. '

LIOVEL USSELL
TYTENSION CHATRIAR

ARQUND THET BRAICHES

BENDIGC APEX 40

Lola Morzis
5 1ill Street

lan Morrpis

Fresident:
' 5 Mill Street

Secretary:

BENDIGO 3550 | TDICO 3550
(®) (054) 432379 (P) (054} 4332379
(2) (054) 4335488

Bendigo branch members have been bugy finalising arrangements for the

Rort and are loocking forward to a weekend of great feliowshiy. Ve have
o~ar 60 pecple rsgistered so a good weekend seems assured, Launceston
Apex 40, having finiched a bit zhead on last year's Rort, has sent &
generous donation towards PDort expenses and this is greatly apnreciated.

We have been fortunate to have Don and Joyce Dick, from lielbourne/Gippsland
branch, temporarily residing in Bendigo and their advice about organisation
of pravious Rorts has been a great help.

President Ian had his appendix removed on Cood Friday {what's so good
about that?. and is now taking it easy to ensure that he will be in top
condition for the Fort weekend. Ve are locking forward to ueeting menbers
of other Apex 40 branches and offering Bendigo hospitality.

BRARRRAERS

DEVORPORT APEZ 40
Pregident: - Don Addison Secretary: Judy Jarman

2SDh 702 RED 564

LATROBE TAS 7307 LEITE TAS 7315 -
(B} & (P) (004} 26:1264 (P 10043 2852110

Devonport branch was in recess from January and February and commenced the
yvear with a barbacue/meeting at the home of Terry and Joan Matthews on

12 Harch.

the use of the heated indoor seiuming pool.

this wenue!t

{We certainly do - Alan Kindex’.

There was a good attendance of wewmbers and families who enjoyed
Rorters of 1977 will remember

Coming events include a €razy Whist evening in May, our 5th Annual Dimner
in June, a suggested weelend bus trip to the Sordon River {south west

Tasmania) in the spring.

Ye now have a new secretary, Judy Jarman vho was appointed at our meeling

on {2 larch.

stk




TLLAWATTIA APEXL 40

President: Johu liandl . Becretary: Ross Wilson

{P) (042> 8415758 : (B) (042} 2615593

Annual General lfeeting was held in February at the Bare Rib €rill at Wirdang
- a BYD restaurant with a discount liguor store conveniently located nearby.
Officer bearers elected were President, John landl : Secretary, Ross Wilson;
Treasurer, Harold Hanson. At the AG it was agreed to formelly affiliate
with Apex 40 and our affiliation fee has been paid (come on iHarold - where's
the money? Geoff Angus’.

April meeting will be a mixed dimmer at the dount Xambla Hotel outdoor dining
area.

{uotes of the llonth:

. Anéd ag the actress said to Fen Bishop, “You may not be satisfied but
there igs no second course.”

. Don‘t be like Ray, who at the last mixed night tactfully mentioned

to his pariner that she had a wrinkle in her stocking ~- she wasn't
wearing any.

LAUTICESYON DISTRICT APEY 40

President:  Johnm Becket® Secretary: Peter Swifte
: 81 oruocd Avenue , 213 Opossum Road
LAICESTSY 7250 TAUICESTO 7250
{py (003 44:3519 - (P} (003 44 :3783 '

By (003} 25012460

February dinner was held at Tisher's Restaurant at Launceston airport and
afterwards at Arthur and Jean Boyce's.

Christmas dirner with Devonport Apexz 40 at Deloraine was very enioyable.

Bill Soodman provided a great venue for a B2Q in the City Park ‘2ill is
faunceston City Director of Parks and Recreatiom; but the weather was rather
upkind - that mmst have been our last rainy day. We retired indoors aftexwards
and 8 ball was enjoyed by khids from 3 to over 40.

April dinner is to be held at Rutherglen Holiday Village, Hadspen in the
form of a Sunday fawily smorgasbord lunch. Games roor will be available
. for uge and if there are not too many guests in residence we may have the
use of canoes and swirming pool. ' '

We are considering ideas for the venue of our Annual General ileeting.



VAFYBOTOLGE ADPEY 40

President: Terry 231 lava: ' : Sécreiéryé Jrian Hodges
‘By 071) 216974 (P} (0Vi) 2::46?5
(BY {g71} 2852420 . ‘ : ‘{B}'(O;zi 2132545

Since our last contact, we have formed a coJmlttee to 1nvestlgate the
u0551b111ty of hostlng 2 Rort in Maryborough, Gueengland, The Chairman of
this committee is 'Maurie Gilmore, and:the Secretary Les Wood. . It was a
unaninous decision of our Club to nominate for the !957 Rort, Unfortunately,
at this stage, our being represented at ‘the Bendlgo Rort appears very slim.

I wish to emphasise the point that all our members are very enthusiastic
about the prospect of hosting the Rort in harjborough and feel that we have
a lot to offer9 even though the Cierry Venture is now to be cut up for scras,

Our membershis. ever onn the increase, rnow stancs at f‘113.1"i:y very erong menbers,
with the prosrect of a very large 1chease in the near future. We have

made contact with ex-Apexians in Childers inm an endeavour to form an Apex 40
branch In that tOWn‘ but furtbher follow up will be recessary before any firm
coumitrent can be nmade.

On the Social scene, we had a well represeqted Christmas break-up followed
by an en;oyable evening which extended into the small hours of wmorning at
the residence of Les ani Jan Wood, who proved to be very gracious and
understanding hosts and who also seeted to have a never-ending supply of
excellent home brew. After the recess, we started the new year off with
a2 bar-b-que at llaurie and !larie Gilmore’s house. This event was well
attenced, and proved to be a very enjoyable evening. Maurie’s player
'pianc was well and truly initiated, and proved to be a great attractlor
#o -the children, -especially the blggest chlld nresent; Past ?res1dent,
Ceorge Oldershaw. :

Future social functions listed on our calendar include a dinner at the Parkway
Eestaurant on 1Zth Aprll and a dinner/card evening sowme time in June at the
Graham’s residence. A fishing/boating tris has been planned to take place

in the waters of beautiful Hervey Bay to Found Island ‘where the Southerner's,
Donald and Joyce Dick, would reail; enjoy the olevtlful supply of succulent
oysters) on i&th liay.

Should anyone travel through the area, please don't he31tate to contact our
genial President, smiling Terry Zillmann or Secretary 3rian Hodges.

LEHRSTREE
JELBOURIE /GIPPSLAND APTX 40
President: Owen Ballinger Secretary: Lorraine Butrgess
0 Cassowary Street 16 Bullen Street
EAST DGHCASTEE 3109, EAST DOUICASTER 3109
(B} (C3> 3422133 (B} 1033 G4631777

It's strange to talk about things we did before Chrlstmas, but we dif enjoy
- a couple of good nights. Our night with Fun wavading Apéx 40 was a great
night, so perhaps we could do it again sonetime.  Ancther enjoyable night
was on December 2Znd, when quite a lot of us went to the Airforce. Club
{thanizs to Alan & Jarj Flaherty} a great night was had by all. . The
highlight of the right was the dancing lesson we received from Sred Astaire
and Ginger Rogzers {Colin and liarianne Speirs).

lioomba weekend a few of us had the pleasure of enioving the wonderful
hospitality of Ley & Shirley Carrett zt Bonnie Doon. Thank you both for
one of the best weekerds Y have had in g long time, I am sure the others that
were there share my thanks. Lorna Ballinger was unable to be with us, as
her brother-in~law passed away on the Friday and she flew to Queensland to

be with Ler sister.




Buriours of the Fort

Shirley Carrett will noi be wmade official coffeentea lady of the Fort, regard-—
less of her great job Hoonba weelkend.

The tallking tran may never speak again, if Colirn Speirs-and 2arbara Poach
do tﬁe act taey dxd on the tram in Lamnceston°

“Alan' 1ahevty ‘has sdid. be will march on Anzac Day! aud is 1ook1ng for other
_starters, he has- already got hls baud ’Llopel bmssell and . trumpet

.22 Thunder Street, Bevdlgo ‘the” temporary address of Eon ¢ Joyce D1ck, nay

' or nay not be having Bevensh*re Teas on the Saturdaj morning {joke Joyce,.

'¢n behalf of "_1bourne,/G1pnsland Club I would: like to w1sh Berdigo Club
~all the best for the Nort, I am sure it will be a greal success -~ See you
at Bendigo. R : :

.'Lﬁ;***ﬂ**ﬁ*
FUUAWADING APEX 40
greSidéﬁtr ‘Bruce Lamb co Secretary: Jeff Mayne
. . © 246 Canterbury Road - o =19 Colombo °“1eet
S FOREST HILL 3131 .. MIeCHAM 3132
) (03 3416572 (B) {037 © @731l
(P}{03) . ree3653 .. (P (037 23236705

- The -last meeting was.a corblreﬁ Chrlstmas gather1na with llelbourne Apex 40

_at HADAYOC -Sheltered UO!&Sth. lot orly was this an enjoyable social event
but Jeff Pajne {Manager of PADAVOC, took us on a gu;ded tour of the facilities
and the activities undertaken.

He have had an exteﬁded:bréek'aed:our next meeting is a film night on the
ISth_April atrthe'funewading Apex Clubrobas »"just"like'olﬁ times;

A namber of male ﬁpex 40 aembera atteqaed a meetlng of the Lions Club of
ﬂunavaalng to see Jeff :layne inducted as the most recent ex-Apexian member.
Interecting to note that the incowing Board of Hunawading Lions features:

aeeretaxy:  Fevin’ Frazex,f-Treasuer; ‘Bruce Lamb. and ..
Third Vice Presgident: Geoff Angus.

Seem familiar!
x*s***a*%*ﬁuﬁ

SHTPPARTGH OASIS

Contact: PErian Walsh
-~ . Raftery Poad
SHETFPARTOY 3530

{B) 10583 21:C773
(BP (053) ”:°9322

‘ The Shepeartop Apey 40 boys haven't -done arythlng much lately. Cur last
meeting was held at The Coral Turkish Restaurant and a great night was had
by all; planty of fellowshiv being the done thing. At this stage it appears
funlzkely we will be represented at the Jendlgo Rort,

T T T



